
This report lists all motions from the previous twelve months which still have updates forthcoming. All Motions which have been resolved or the actions 
from officers have been completed are removed. 

 

Date  From  Motion Status Director 

21 September 2022 Cllr Carter The Council calls for the building operationally 
known as C03 to be renamed as the Town Hall 
and to be referred to as such in all 
communications. 

A design for new signs for the building is being 
discussed with planning officers as planning 
consent will be required. A programme for 
securing consent and erecting signs will be 
shared with members in due course. An 
application to the Royal Mail for a new postcode 
has been made. 

Mark 
Bradbury  

25 January 2023 Cllr Jefferies This Council condemns plans by the London 
Labour Mayor to extend the Ultra-Low Emission 
Zone to all Greater London and notes with 
concern the impact this would have on many 
Thurrock residents if implemented.  Members 
also note the campaign by our Member of 
Parliament Jackie Doyle-Price to oppose the 
said extension and calls on Thurrock residents 
to sign her on-line petition. 

Thurrock Council has recently written to the 
Mayor of London stating that the authority has 
not been suitably engaged in the ULEZ 
consultation and therefore has not had the 
opportunity to work with the Mayor of London’s 
office to devise strategies to mitigate negative 
impacts of ULEZ proposals. In view of the lack 
of engagement and in the absence of a 
response to our consultation submission, the 
council has no option but to state its objection to 
the current ULEZ proposals that will impact our 
road network and users.  

Nevertheless, the Council has highlighted that it 
would welcome an opportunity to discuss 
concerns in more detail. 

Mark 
Bradbury 



25 January 2023 Cllr Massey Members may be aware that National Highways 
have recently submitted, and had approved, 
their Development Consent Order for the Lower 
Thames Crossing scheme, to move forward to 
the next stage in the Planning Inspectorate 
process. The LTC Task Force seeks assurances 
that the Council is committed to opposing the 
scheme as currently presented and promote this 
message through Council communications 
channels 

Officers have been in negotiations with National 
Highways regarding their contribution towards 
the cost incurred by Thurrock in submitting 
representations and engaging with the 
Examination process. This is to ensure as little 
of the cost as possible is borne by Thurrock 
residents.  

Mark 
Bradbury 

25 January 2023 Cllr J Kent Thurrock Council resolves to use the Local Plan 
process to support the retention of Speedway in 
Thurrock and identify a new home for Grays 
Athletic, in the Grays area. 

The Council will support proposals for the 
retention of Speedway in Thurrock and the 
development of a new home for Grays Athletic 
through the Local Plan process where it can be 
demonstrated that the uses are viable and 
appropriate for the sites proposed.  

Mark 
Bradbury 

 

 

 


